Mr. Robinson from Hawthorne College met with the Selectmen at 10:00 am and discussed the tax bills for the college.

Due to a fault in the computer, the correct bills were not printed and mailed in December to the College. Corrected bills were mailed after the computer fault was located and corrected by Charles Richmond. Payment for the second half of the bills is due March 19th. Mr. Robinson asked if he could pay \$31,000.53 on March 19th the remainder on April 19. 1986 and not be charged interest. Selectmen figured the interest at \$317.64. After Mr. Robinson left and after speaking to the tax collector, it was found the first half of the tax bill although correct, had not been paid. This means interest due in the amount of \$2.500. Mr. Robinson was called and notified of this.

No decision was made at this time as to abating the interest charges.

Mr. Robinson talked of having the property put in recreation and it was brought to his attention that under recreation, hunting would be allowed on College property. Concern over the safety of the students must be considered by both the College and the Town.

Mr. Robinson also stated the campus took up about ten acres of land not 84. New CUV application and map received detailed the acres not under CUV due to the space the campus took up.

 $\mbox{Mr.}$ Robinson requested Bob Varnum do some repairs on the Town Road and ditches which need cleaning.

Secretary spoke to D. McKenney about the number of acres the campus occupied as per his map for the College last year. Mr. McKenney is sure his map is fairly accurate.